
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

I hope you and your families are all safe and well, the lifting of restrictions for Covid is welcome but we 

still need to take care especially in light of the current infection statistics in our local area.  Hopefully we 

can start moving towards some sort of normality, if and when your WI takes the decision to resume 

regular meetings, please let the office know so that we can have an up to date picture of activity within 

the Federation. 

Thank you to all of you who kindly sent me birthday wishes last week, I was grounded because my car 

was being assessed for some work but I had a constant stream of visitors all day which was lovely. 

Like many of you I have been caught up in the excitement of the Euro football competition.  I am well 

known for my total lack of interest in sport but my two youngest grandsons have reached the age where 

they are avidly interested in football so if I want to be included in the conversation, I have to join the 

football chat.  That said I have been so impressed with the fine young men representing our country in 

the current England squad.  Apart from their obvious sporting skills, across the team there is such an 

array of charities and causes these sportsmen support and have worked hard to benefit they are a credit 

to their families, clubs and country.  Well done to all of them in providing positive role models for 

younger generations. 

 

I am looking forward to this week’s zoom talk, 

‘Below Deck’ about life behind the scenes of cruise 

ships, this promises to be very entertaining, so get 

a drink, put your feet up and prepare to be 

entertained. 

 

Don’t forget next week on Wednesday 21st we have the walk at Cleadon 

Hills, a chance to get out, blow the cobwebs away and catch up with other 

WI members – see you at 10.30am in the 

Marsden Inn Car Park.  
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Federation Dates for your Diary – all our zoom events are free  

 

Date & Time Event ID/ Password  

Cost  

Thursday 15th 

July 2021 at 7pm 

 

Below Deck - What really goes on behind the scenes on a 

cruise ship! Kevin Reay and Adam Allinson have both 

travelled the world working onboard numerous cruise 

ships! Find out the juicy tales of what really goes on 

below deck in this entertaining presentation! No topic is 

off limits! 

859 6474 3774 

933143 

Free 

Wednesday 21st 

July  

10.30am 

Cleadon Hill Walk.  The route is a 5.28-mile ramble over 

the hills and the coastal path at South Shields.  Meet at 

10.30am at the Marsden Inn car park.  

(We will be walking 

in line with 

government 

guidelines) Free 

Saturday August 

7th 11am (note 

new time from 

1pm) 

 

WI Pride Party Picnic in the Park – 

Drewetts Park – known locally as Charlies Park is ideally 

situated between St Pauls Church Monastry and Jarrow 

Hall with its lovely garden.  Jarrow Hall is also home to 

the well respected Hive Coffee Shop, so if you don’t want 

to bring a picnic you can get food and drink there.  There 

is lots of parking in the vicinity and the number 27 bus 

from Heworth metro stops right outside. 

Free 

Wednesday 18th 

August 2021 

10.30am  

Washington Riverside Walk – The route is 6.18 mile 

stroll along the river over the golf course with Penshaw 

monument in the distance.  Meet at 10.30am at the 

Biddick Pub car park. 

(We will be walking in 

line with government 

guidelines) Free 

Thursday 16th 

September 2021 

7pm 

The Plague Doctor exiled Geordie, living in the glorious 

Peak District…. and with a very entertaining and 

different story to tell. 

840 6630 7320 

212507 

Free 

Thursday 23rd 

September 7pm 

Save the Date  

Annual Federation Quiz - We have booked the bar 

area of Boldon Community Centre for our annual 

Federation quiz.  Add the date to your diary – there will 

be more details in the next bulletin but have a think 

about taking part – it’s always a good night. 

TBA 



 

Thursday 

October 21st 6.45 

 

 

 

 

Autumn Council – with a special speaker for Halloween 

- Adrian Perkins. please register with the office 

beforehand as places are limited. There is also a 

Competition and all the entries will be shown in the 

meeting along with the results.   Ring the office for 

further details. 

Issued once 

requested Free 

These spaces are 

going fast so book as 

soon as possible. 

  

Saturday 

November 6th  

10 - 4 

Christmas Craft Day – make a variety of Christmas 

crafts in the office, bring your lunch, all materials are 

supplied and take some wonderful decorations home.  

First come first served basis as numbers are limited 

£10.00 per person  

Payable through the 

office  

These spaces are 

going fast so book as 

soon as possible. 

Friday November 

26th 

6.30 

PANTO at the Customs House, South Shields Rapunzel 

– Bring your family and friends.  Closing date end of 

August 2021.  Order your ticket directly from the 

Federation office. All bookings to accompanied with 

name, contact number/email address, number of tickets 

required and the full cost of the tickets.  Confirmation 

will be given once this information is received.  Tickets 

will be issued on the night. 

£16.00 per ticket 

including ice cream  

  

Tuesday 20th July at 7pm - Washington Station WI invites you to join them 

to hear their speaker Andy Thomas - The Story of English 

Freedom.  From the rebellions of Boudicca against Roman invaders to Magna 

Carta, from revolutionary ideas put forward in Cromwellian times to influential 

movers and shakers such as Thomas Paine, the Suffragettes and George Orwell, 

Andy shines a light on the most significant leaps if the centuries and sees how 

they still resonate today and why. Please contact Elaine Wright, President, on email - 

elaine.wright22@yahoo.com for the zoom link if you wish to join us.  The link will be sent out over the 

weekend.  

Denman At Home. https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/ 

 

Denman are still running a 

wide variety of courses, 

Wednesday 21st July has 

some different ones which 

may be of interest to you. 

 

 

mailto:elaine.wright22@yahoo.com
https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/


 

 

Read and Rhyme. 

This poem was written by a WI member in Norfolk and it sums up the feeling of many of 

us.     No previous Experience Necessary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

Happy 70th birthday to 

our hardworking Board 

member Margaret 

Fullerton. We all hope 

you had a fantastic day.  

 

 

Three unusual recipes this 

week, the first one you’ll love 

or hate depending on your 

opinion of Gorgonzola, personally I love it but think I’m 

maybe in a minority! The other two are interesting cakes 

in case you are bored with baking the same things again 

and again.  

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Postbag  

Hi Joanne, - Just a little note to say a BIG thank you for working from your space 

room - dedication indeed.  The newsletters you and Margaret have organised, 

edited, and sent through to us have been such a great connection for us all here 

out in the pandemic wasteland.  Hopefully, we will be back together soon.  In the meantime, roll 

on addition 42!!Take care and stay safe, 

 

Lynda Alexander  

 



 

 

National WI News – New Activity for any photographers or artists out there,   
  
The NFWI Activities Committee, are delighted to announce the start 

of an exciting new partnership with Hundred Heroines.  The aim of 

this partnership will be to offer WI members a range of opportunities 

to learn and develop their skills in photography and art, whilst raising 

both individual and organisational awareness of the barriers faced by women and non-binary 

photographers around the world, challenging the way we see the world, push personal boundaries and 

highlight human rights issues. A formal partnership announcement and project launch will take place 

later this year (September 2021), until then, we are encouraging federations and WIs to familiarise 

themselves with the work of Hundred Heroines by taking part in the activities being offered in support 

of current projects – please follow the link below to a specially formed WI board; this will be dedicated 

to WI members and where posts on events, opportunities, calls to action and creative projects will be 

uploaded.  

 Women in Photography - Hundred Heroines 

As the partnership develops, we will be uploading all projects, information and announcements onto My 

WI and social media, so please encourage your members to keep an eye out for updates.  

Details of the formal launch will be announced in the coming weeks, in the meantime could we kindly 

ask that you cascade this email to your WIs and fellow members.  

 

Federation WI News  

Liz Matthews of Washington Station sent this picture of a knitted bunch 

of flowers she spotted at St Abbs in a coffee shop, and she could not 

resist taking a picture of it.  Liz is not a great knitter but could imagine 

the work that went into these.  Have you seen any other things that you 

think WI members would like to see?  Send them into the office and we 

can share them. 

 

 

Sandra Scott and Sue Palmer paid a visit to the Northern Quilts exhibition 

at Bowes Museum after reading about it in the Durham Federation 

newsletter. The display is stunning ! You are taken on a little journey 

through quilting history beginning with one made by Hannah Haxwell’s 

grandmother through to some modern abstract designs. Well worth a visit.  

  

https://hundredheroines.org/


 

 

At long last Hylton WI have been able to celebrate 

their centenary, at Causey Arch with a lovely 

afternoon tea and a wonderful cake. Congratulations 

ladies we are looking forward to seeing you soon.   

 



 

 

Many thanks to Maureen Ling who has sent his lovely piece in about what Cleadon WI have been 

upto.Well Done ladies !!!  

CLEADON WI – A Togetherness Update 

Throughout the last year we have remained closer than ever as an indomitable group of friends, keeping 

in touch mainly through our weekly newsletter with interesting stories from days gone by, tales from our 

imaginations and puzzles to test our brains, not to mention the celebrations of our charitable 

achievements and regular telephone contacts. 

As we emerge from the depths of Covid restrictions, we are tentatively raising our activities toward the 

reintroduction of normality, there is excitement amongst our ladies and expectations of afternoon teas, 

speakers, and outings beyond the garden gate! As the committee we have an incredible expectation to 

live up to, so we had better get cracking.  

Our first step in responsibly planning our return was the 

gathering of the committee, how exhilarating it was to formally 

get together with friends and colleagues in one of our gardens, 

(socially distanced of course!) and to discuss how we were 

going to bring our ladies back together and doing what we have 

always done, have fun!  For this meeting, as you can see in the 

photo, we were blessed with the weather and achieved much in 

planning our resurgence.  

One of our first agenda successes has been the introduction of 

Coffee and Cake groups, meeting in clusters of 6 and rotating 

the ladies each time to ensure fairness all round.  This has 

proved tremendously successful in managing any anxiety from 

our ladies, about meeting in large groups too early, and yet 

hitting the target of getting our ladies back into circulation as 

quick as is possible.  You can see here that everyone is enjoying 

the experience and of course, the cake. 

Although we have managed to keep our charitable 

causes supported throughout lockdown, just this 

last week have delivered 39 Twiddle Muffs to Harton 

Grange Care Home, knitted jumpers and cardigans 

to Pathways in South Shields, knitted babywear to 

the Women’s refuge in South Shields and donated 

ever needed toiletries to both Pathways and Refuge.  

  



 

 

We feel so proud of what we have achieved in the past difficult months, supporting one-another, the local 

community, Key2Life Foodbank and remaining in high spirits.  We are however especially proud of our 

ability to also recruit new like-minded ladies to our group, through the last few months we have added 5 

new members to our team, we have 8 more actively waiting to join and we have had several expressions 

of interest through our Facebook page. 

As a WI group, of course we enjoy having more members, but we can be especially thankful to the efforts 

of our ‘Friends of Cleadon WI’ who have continued to support us with our charitable efforts, many of 

which live local although, our most distant contributor is Sue in Worcester (our treasurer Jane’s sister).  

We are very much a WI Together.  

 

Don’t let the fact that Wimbledon has finished stop you from enjoying 

these summer beauties. 

  



 

 

Well, how is your Plastic free July going? I’m trying but it is difficult. Here are some more eco tips to 

help us contribute to the health of the planet.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

I couldn’t resist sharing this with you, as my birthday is July 7 it’s only fitting that I acknowledge 

World Chocolate Day, after all I’m no stranger to the product!  

 

  



 

 

Here’s a bunch of interesting facts! If my brains generating 50, 000 thoughts a day it’s no wonder I’m 

exhausted by bedtime!  

 

  



 

 

Word Search  

 

 

 

And last but not by no means least……. 

 



 

 

The time has come… 

For a new WI in Boldon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Federation is committed to opening a new WI in the Boldon Area. 

 

We held an introductory meeting just before lockdown and we feel its time to take it further so we 

have booked some dates in the Robert’s room of Boldon Community Centre. 

 

Tuesday 21st September 2021 7pm 

Information and Expression of interest meeting 

 

Tuesday 12th October 2021 7pm 

Inaugural meeting of the New WI 

 

We would like you to share this information with anyone you think will be interested and encourage 

them to come along.  Contact Margaret Carter for further details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Onwards and upwards !!!! 

Best Wishes - Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s  

Office number 0191 5845814 Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 

macarter1@hotmail.co.uktwsfwi@btconnect.com      
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